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Friday 5th February 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

● Thank you for the generous donations of two trophy cabinets that 

now sit proudly displaying our children’s awards in our main foyer. Thank you also for the kind 

gifts of hot chocolate and biscuits for our staff that we received this week - it has been much 

appreciated!  

● It is anticipated to snow on Sunday and later on in the coming week. If your children currently attend 

school, please wear appropriate footwear and take care walking down King’s Head Lane as the council 

neglected to grit this area a fortnight ago, so it’s likely to be treacherous on Monday morning.  

 

School Update 

● Parent/Carer meetings will take place on Wednesday 3rd March and Thursday 4th March. A separate 

email will be sent out imminently to allow you to book your session. Please note, ​if your child is on the 

SEN register, then a double slot will be made available to discuss their SEN Support Arrangement 

targets so please book 2 consecutive slots. 

● Teachers will have a 10 minute 1-1 session with each child in their class next week - please check your 

child’s Google Classroom for details of when their 1-1 session will be. Google Hangout links will be 

added to the stream for them to access their call. This will be a wonderful opportunity for teachers to 

have an informal conversation with your child and to share personalised feedback and to praise them 

for the great effort and resilience shown over the past 6 weeks. 

● I have eagerly awaited an announcement from the government regarding arrangements for the start of 

Spring 2 so that I could arrange a Google hangout with parents/carers, however this hasn’t materialised 

this week. Once an announcement has been made and we have had time to tweak our plans, I will send 

out an invitation for a Headteacher briefing at 7.30pm via Google hangout next week for 

parents/carers to attend. The government indicated that a 2 week timeframe would be provided to 

enable schools to make the necessary arrangements. If no announcements are made by Friday 12th 

February, I will notify you in next week’s newsletter that arrangements will remain as they currently 

are, with 32% of our Critical Worker and Vulnerable children continuing to come into school and the 

remaining Byfleet children receiving remote learning. Thank you for continuing to support your 

children so well at home and for engaging so well with our remote learning offer.  

 
What will re-opening look like? 
The truth is we have not received any guidance to what re-opening will look like. As soon as we do, we will                      
make plans and inform you. We want all the children back and we do not want to be closed again! 
 
Is Monday 8​th​ March realistic? 
The simple answer is we do not know, but we live in hope. If we have guidance regarding this before half term                      
we can inform you of our plans. If this is not the case and we receive guidance on our return after half term we                        
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then have two weeks to plan and provide information to parents/carers – we             
will update you as soon as we can. If the guidance is similar to last term, we                 
have a clear plan ready for how we will open for all at Byfleet Primary. 
 
How will you make up time for lost time at school? 
We will do all we can to ensure pupils’ learning is accelerated but most              
importantly we will ensure a wide range of social experiences and interactions for the children. There will                 
probably be things we cannot do, for example the residential trips, however we will do all we can to make                    
every child have a wonderful Byfleet experience! The best thing about the summer term is that it is always                   
action-packed, enjoying some sunshine and we will ensure this summer is the best yet! 
 
What about my child in Year 6 and the move to secondary school? 
We are already in discussions with our secondary feeder schools and as local heads we have all said we will                    
make this transition the best it can be. If this means amending parts of what we teach, we will do this. Our                      
focus for Byfleet pupils in Year 6 can be captured in three words: ​connection, preparation and celebration. 
 
Test and Trace over half term 
Please note that as we break for half term we are required to be involved in track and trace 2 days                     
after the last day of teaching. 
If your child gets COVID symptoms in the 2 days after Friday 12​th ​February (either Saturday 13​th                 
February or Sunday 14​th February) and they have a test that comes back positive, you should                
contact the school. You are able to email the school on info@byfleet.surrey.sch.uk to let us know                
up until Tuesday 16​th February at 10am. This would be to inform us that your half term plans will                   
be to isolate for 10 days, and we will be in the position to inform any other families whose children                    
have been in contact with your child during the last couple of days at school.  
If your child develops symptoms after Sunday 14​th February, you should not contact the school. Instead you                 
should follow thegovernment’s track and trace procedure 
 ​www.gov.uk/guidance/nhs-test-and-trace-how-it-works​ .  The main symptoms of Coronavirus in children are: 

● A high temperature 
● A new continuous cough 
● A loss of taste or smell 

 
We have also been advised that in some cases children display a sore throat or upset stomach. 
 
Remote Learning 

● Thank you for the feedback in our parent survey. We are always looking at ways to 

improve…...you asked for some additional support with how MNP (Maths No Problem) is 

taught, so we have added ​some maths videos to our school website. 

●  ​Parents/Carers of Reception, Year 1, 2 and 3 children may come to school to collect phonics reading 

books if they wish. If your child is in upper key stage 2 and still reading these books, you are also 

welcome to come and collect some books for them. Please continue to read daily with your children. 

 Collection days are: 
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● Please follow us on Twitter @byfleetprimary to see some of the 

 children’s work that is being shared. Please feel free to tweet some of 

your children’s learning from home and tag us in as we’d love to celebrate their 

great work. 

● Just a reminder - if you are struggling with accessing remote learning due to not 

having a device or having to share a device with siblings, please be in touch so that we can help. 

 
Children’s Mental Health Week 
We’ve enjoyed sharing some tips and advice with our children this week as part of Children’s Mental Health 
Week where we shared the message of not only keeping a healthy body through exercise but also to eat 
healthily, have healthy habits and routines and thinking positively. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3 
 

Reception 
Monday 

Year 1 
Tuesday 

Year 2 
Wednesday 

Year 3 
Thursday 



Byfleet Primary School 
King’s Head Lane, Byfleet, Surrey, KT14 7AT  

Telephone: 01932 403116​                 ​ Email:info@byfleet.surrey.sch.uk  
Twitter:@byfleetprimary                      Mrs C. Meyrick  Headteacher 

 
Weekly Themes 

● Week 6 - Internet Safety (in line with Safer Internet Day on 9th 

February)  Please see letter emailed earlier today for further 

information. 
 
Star of the Week 
 
Well done to these superstars for doing something extra special this week….. 
 

 
Just a reminder that we will be celebrating World Book Day 
in Week 2 when we return so please start thinking about 
ideas for dressing up (both at home and in school!) - we 
have many fun activities already planned to encourage our 
children to read more and celebrate reading for pleasure. 
 
Enjoy the anticipated magical snowfall on Sunday and thank 
you again for working so hard to support your child’s home 
learning.  
 
Keep well and keep safe. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mrs Meyrick 
Headteacher 
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